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Granville Township 

Minutes of Regular Meeting, September 12, 2018 

 

Present: Granville Township and Granville Roads District Trustees* Kevin Bennett, Dan 

VanNess, Bryn Bird, Fiscal Officer Jerry Miller  

Department Head: Superintendent Travis Binckley, Chief Casey Curtis 

Absent:  Recording Secretary Cathy Klingler 

Guests:  Rob O’Neill, 2431 Lancaster Rd, Granville 

Carl Jennings, Architect, Mt. Parnassus Dr. Granville 

 

Trustee Bennett called the regular meeting to order at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Agenda Approval: 

Trustee Bennett moved to approve the agenda.  Trustee Bird seconded.  All approved.  Motion 

passed.  

 

Minute Approval: 

August 8, 2018 – Trustee VanNess moved to approve the minutes for the August 8, 2018 

meeting.  Trustee Bennett seconded.  All agreed.  Motion passed 

August 22, 2018 – Trustee VanNess moved to approve the minutes for the August 22, 2018 

meeting with one spelling correction.  Trustee Bird seconded.  All agreed.  Motion passed  

Public Comment:   

None 

 

Fire Department:   

Chief Curtis reported the following:   

 1510 runs year-to-date, a 1% increase from last year 

 Attended Union Township meetings 

 Met with Union Township Trustee Prince and Trustee VanNess concerning the EMS/Fire 

Contract  

 Met with Stonecreek residents concerning the EMS/Fire Contract 

 Met with sales representative regarding the new medic  

 Attended the County fire chiefs’ meeting 

 Attended the Newark grant ceremony where Granville Township receiving monies for 

pediatric equipment and supplies.  The Chief thanked Bri Hill for her hard work in 

completing the grant application. 

 Work continues on the new grass truck 

 Engine 201 was out for 7 days; part/labor is finished; currently had the truck 

 Rescue 201 would have a brake inspection; had work done on tires 

 Ladder 201 was waiting for parts 

 Inspections would be done on other pieces of equipment 

 Requested acceptance of resignation of part-time firefighter Tristan Shoults.   
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Trustee VanNess moved to accept Tristan Shoults resignation, effective September 11, 2018.  

Trustee Bennett seconded.  After no further discussion, the motion passed by unanimous vote. 

 

Chief Casey mentioned Union Township’s contract ended at end of year.  Trustee VanNess 

explained the situation, and reported he told Union Township that Granville Township would 

accept no less than what the current contract is.  Chief Casey reported Union Township knew 

that worst-case scenario could be no coverage by Granville Township Fire Department.  Chief 

reported he would present Trustee Prince with a proposal, showing coverage by the closest fire 

department, and wanted him to come to a Granville Township Trustees meeting with a proposal 

by a definite date.   

 

Fire Station Progress Report  

Chief Casey reported:  

 Attending a meeting with Licking County Building Department, Mull and Weithman, 

and Robertson Construction. 

 Planned to tour Concord firehouse with Robertson September 13, 2018 

 Planned to attend September 19, 2018 Village Council meeting for demolition permit 

follow- up and to get final ruling on rights-of-way on site  

 Planned to attend Granville Planning Commission meeting September 24, 2018 at 

7:00pm  

 Next meeting with architect was planned to be before September 24, 2018  

 Hoped to know more about cost estimate by Robertson Construction on October 5, 

2018: 

 Mike King, Village Law Director, helped with sequence of meetings.  Trustee VanNess 

reiterated the upcoming procedure   

 

Trustee VanNess reported plans would be at FO Miller’s office and encouraged Trustees to look 

at them.  He also reported he would show Village Council the preliminary site plan 

 

Executive Session: 

Trustee Bennett moved to change the agenda order and go into Executive Session to discuss a 

potential property purchase at 7:19 pm.  Trustee Bird seconded.  Roll call vote:  Bennett (yes), 

VanNess (yes), Bird (yes) 

 

Trustee Bennett moved to come out of executive session.  Roll call vote:  Bennett (yes), VanNess 

(yes), Bird (yes). Business meeting resumed at 7:40 pm. 

 

Cemetery Building Project 

Trustee Bennett asked Carl Jennings to present his current drawings on the Cemetery Building 

Project proposal.  Mr. Jennings discussed how the construction cost estimates (over $900,000) of 

his original plans far exceeded the budget provided by Trustee Bennett.  The new drawings still 

exceeded the budget (over $500,000), but were an attempt to get closer to the budget.  Mr. 

Jennings noted the veteran’s memorial portion would be a separate budget.   

 

After Mr. Jennings left, discussion continued among the Trustees and Superintendent Binckley, 

but no further action was taken. 
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Granville Township Road District:    

Superintendent Binckley’s report the following: 

 Completed improvements to Miller Avenue (lowering intersection, installing a catch 

basin and 150’ of culvert); planned to have paving estimate at September 26, 2018 

meeting 

 Met with 2 residents upset that the road in front of their properties was not chip-sealed by 

Granville Township; they actually live in Licking Township 

 Had several trees come down since last meeting 

 Spent a couple days cleaning catch basins and opening up culverts after the heavy rains 

 OPWC applications for grants would be due October 5, 2018; requested signatures of 

Trustees on application.   

 

Trustee VanNess moved to have Superintendent Binckley proceed with the OPWC grant 

application for 2018, with work to be done in 2019.   Trustee Bennett seconded.  All agreed.  

Motion passed. 

 

 Requested parts and labor done on dump truck, costing approximately $2500.   

 

Trustee VanNess moved to authorize Travis Binckley to repair the red dump truck for parts and 

labor up to $3000.  Trustee Bennett seconded.  After no further discussion, the motion passed by 

unanimous vote. 

 

 Requested permission to spend up to $11,000 toward purchase of a heavier trailer to haul 

the Excavator; wanted to go to Farm Science Review to possibly find one cheaper than 

what was found under State bid.    

 

Trustee Bennett moved to authorize Travis Binckley to spend, and not exceed, the budgeted 

$11,000 for a new trailer.  Trustee Bird seconded.  After no further discussion, the motion passed 

by unanimous vote. 

 

Trustee VanNess suggested Travis Binckley contact McKean Township concerning the cost of 

salt being increased; Travis Binckley agreed.  Trustee VanNess reported speaking with Jeff 

Brown, Superintendent of Granville Exempted Village Schools, about the increase in cost. 

 

Cemetery Department: 

Superintendent Binckley’s reported 

 Had 2 burials, mentioning Ben Whitehead had passed away 

 Sold 6 graves 

 

Cemetery Improvement Project  

See above 

 

Zoning:   

Zoning Inspector and Compliance Officer: 

Zoning Inspector Binckley reported:   

 Four permits were issued  

o 2087 Canyon Road for a shed 
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o 20 Crosier Court for a deck/balcony 

o 21 Edgewood Drive for a deck/stairs 

o 1665 Loudon Street for an addition/deck; variance was granted 9/11/2018 

 

Zoning Commission:   

Zoning Inspector Binckley reported: 

 met with J.D. Damrath, with Marathon, who might require a text amendment by the 

Zoning Commission.   

 The next meeting Zoning Commission would be October 1, 2018 and they are expected 

to address a rezoning application for Sunset Drive and SR16 (from R1 to Commercial) 

 

Board of Zoning Appeals:  

Zoning Inspector Binckley reported the next BZA hearing would address a variance at 843 New 

Burg Street, plus a couple needed lot split for road frontage variance 
 

Parks  

Trustee Bennett reported he spoke to the tenants and also spoke with Melissa Hartfield 
with Blanchard Construction regarding fixing hole in ceiling and repairing siding.  The 
tenants have requested the rent stay at $1100 per month for the next year.  There was 
discussion about Pinkerton Realty and whether their payment was justified; there was also 
discussion about patience of the tenants and justification of their rent.  Trustee Bennett 
said he would issue a written renewal for the current rent.  Trustee VanNess suggested 
Trustee Bennett tell Dick Pinkerton what his responsibilities were in exchange for the 
payment he received.  Trustee Bennett said he would put in writing the lease would be 
renegotiated in 2019. 
 
Correspondence received or sent: 

FO Miller reported: 

 Village of Granville contracted with Waste Away for trash collection 

 Met with Mark Hollinger who proposed the Village extend the electrical aggregation 

beyond 2020 to get a lower rate; sent an email to Trustees about that on September 12, 

2018; he requested quotes from other companies 

 Received a thank you which he forwarded to Travis Binckley 

 Sent a request to Travis Binckley regarding someone wanting to move in with a camper 

 
Land Management / Open Space   

Trustee Bird reported there is a conflict with Granville Open Space signs and Green Space 
signs as they are associated with a web site Bill Wernet managed.  Trustees Bird noted she 
has tried to contact Bill Wernet, but he had not yet responded. 
 
Trustee Bird reported she met with Judy Preston, Chair of the Granville Township Land 
Management Committee to talk about the violation of easements.  Trustee Bird described 
what Austin Lecklider, Licking County Prosecutors Office, stated the process would be to 
change the easements.  It was noted Noah Forni (former Granville Orchard property) who 
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wanted to put a barn on the easement which specified “no building”.  The Trustees agreed 
to not touch the easement violation issues.  
 
 
Economic Development 

Trustee Bird reported  
 JEDD was moving forward; meeting would be on September 27, 2018; at next 

meeting hoped to hash out language of MOU 
 Had two students who wanted to work on the idea of solar panels for fire station 
 Pathway plan survey was finished; would be sent out electronically, and would be 

open for 30 days 
 
Trustee VanNess reported talking to Rob Schaadt about the creation of a second zoning 
board. 
 
Elected Officials Reports: 

Fiscal Officer Miller reported:   

 Was working with insurance; planned to have a proposal by September 22, 2018; would 

schedule meetings on September 24, 2018 with vendors 

 Had commercial property insurance that needed to be approved/renewed September 13, 

2018; cost would be $17,900 ($525 more than 2017).   

 

Trustee Bennett moved to pay the commercial property insurance bill for the cost of $17,900.  

Trustee VanNess seconded.  All agreed.  Motion passed. 

 

 Requested moving $600 from contingency fund to line item to pay Licking County 

Health Department.   

 

Trustee Bennett moved FO Miller move $600 from contingency fund to make the payment in 

full to the Licking County Health Department to pay fees.  Trustee VanNess seconded.  All 

agreed.   Motion passed 

 

FO Miller provided a list of the warrants and payroll checks issued and requested approval for 

the warrants, withholding vouchers, debit memos and EFT’s, which were issued.  

 

On a motion by Trustee Bennett to authorize the payment of checks for the period of August 23, 

2018 to September 12, 2018 and a second by Trustee VanNess, by a unanimous affirmative vote 

the following warrants, withholding vouchers, debit memos, EFT’s, and if applicable, then and 

now purchase order certificates were approved for payment and processing: 
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I hereby certify the funds were on hand or in process of collection and property appropriates for 

payment of the aforementioned warrants. 

        ________________________ 

        Jerry A. Miller, Fiscal Officer 

 

FO Miller reported he sent a sick-leave hours’ email to Trustees regarding transferring sick leave 

time of firefighters from a Fire District.  This would impact two newly hired employees.   

 

After a period of discussion, Trustee Bennett moved to authorize FO Miller to make necessary 

changes to the personnel policy, and to effect the language change as recommended by APA 

Austin Lecklider (“… the State or any political subdivision of the State.”), in the personnel 

policy to allow those firefighters who transfer from a fire district to be credited up to 250 hours 

of sick leave.  Once the change is made, the new employees can be credited.  Trustee VanNess 

seconded.  After no further discussion, the motion passed by unanimous vote. 

 

Trustee Bennett reported: 

 Concerning the shooting range, a Granville Police Department Officer fired rounds in the 

earth bank for a sound test and sent results to Kendal.  GPD Chief confirmed it wouldn’t 

be used more than 20 times per year.  Trustee Bennett described [with an illustration] the 

location of firing range and service center. 

 Stopped to see Phil Watts to let him know when construction would begin on the new 

Village Service Complex and hopefully Mr. Watts could harvest his soy bean crop. 

 

Trustee VanNess reported: 

 Bridge on Moots Run had been load-reduced.  Travis Binckley reported there was failure 

underneath with beams.  

 Met with residents from Jefferson Township who wanted to start an open space program 

 CEDA meeting was scheduled for September 27, 2018 

 Needed to look at location of sewer and water in the Granville Business Park  

 September 13, 2018 would be an ODOT public meeting 

 

Trustee Bird reported: Nothing further to add. 
  

Old Business -  None 

 

Regarding the Kendal traffic light, Trustee Bennett reported a meeting with Jess Howard and 

trying to get a good estimate.  Travis Binckley reported poles that hold lights were built as 

ordered/designed and had a 12-16 week wait time; he thought the traffic light project could be 

completed by the end of 2018, except for lights. 
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New Business - None 
 

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM. 
 

Calendar Reminder  

• The next regular Board meeting is scheduled for September 26, 2018, at 7 PM. 
 

*The Board of Township Trustees of Granville Township, Licking County, Ohio, meets in their dual capacity as the 

Board of Township Trustees of Granville Township and the Board of Granville Township Road District Trustees. 


